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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

New US mediator urges to end suffering, cooperate over Helsinki Final Act 
 

The Nagorno-Karabakh conflict emerged in 1988 when Armenia made territorial claims against Azerbaijan. Since a lengthy war in the 
early 1990s that displaced over one million Azerbaijanis, Armenian armed forces have occupied over 20 percent of Azerbaijan's 

internationally recognized territory, including Nagorno-Karabakh and seven adjacent regions. 
 
Baku, Azerbaijan — September 10, 2013  The newly appointed US co-chair of the OSCE Minsk Group James 
Warlick, who is on his first visit to Azerbaijan, is committed to become closely involved in the resolution of the 
long-standing Armenia-Azerbaijan Nagorno-Karabakh conflict. 
 

AZERNEWS reports, Warlick said the will of both sides is necessary to achieve sustainable peace. He noted at a 

briefing on September 10 that more than 20 years have passed since the outbreak of the Nagorno-Karabakh 
conflict. "It's time to put an end to hatred and suffering. It's time for all sides involved to work together on the basis 
of the Helsinki Final Act,"  
 
Warlick said. The Helsinki Final Act includes such key points as non-use of force, territorial integrity of states and 
peaceful settlement of disputes. Warlick called for joint efforts of Azerbaijan, Armenia and the regional states. The 
US co-chair said it is time for the co-chairs of the Minsk Group and the Minsk Group itself, the governments of 
Azerbaijan and Armenia and the countries in the region to work together and take the steps required for a 
settlement of the conflict for peace and prosperity of the region. 
 
Warlick is paying his first visit to the South Caucasus region to meet with the leaders of Azerbaijan, Armenia and 
also travel to Nagorno-Karabakh. "I am here to listen and to learn as much as I can," the diplomat said, adding that 
he was looking forward to work closely with his fellow co-chairs to achieve a lasting settlement of the conflict. 
 
The US co-chair expects meetings with his counterparts from the OSCE Minsk Group to discuss all the details of 
the peace process. According to Warlick, the meeting with the Russian and French co-chairs will take place soon in 
New York on the sidelines of the 68th session of the UN General Assembly. "I will stop over in Vienna and have a 
chance to meet with the OSCE Secretary General. I am looking forward to meeting with the OSCE Minsk Group 
co-chairs in New York on the margins of the UN General Assembly," he said. 
 
Warlick also said he will return to the U.S. at the end of the week. The co-chair added that he would like to move 
forward with realism and pragmatism to help all sides find a solution that would lead to a lasting settlement. 
 
On September 9, the Azerbaijani President and Defense Minister received the Minsk Group co-chair. During his 
meeting with President Ilham Aliyev, Warlick handed over US President Barack Obama's letter to the Azerbaijani 
President. 
 
Obama noted in the letter that it is time to restore peace in the region. Gun.Az reports quoting AzerTAj as saying. 
“Dear, Mr. President, I would like to extend my full support to James Warlick who has been appointed new US co-
chair in the OSCE Minsk Group on occasion of his first official visit to Baku. 
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His recent appointment is a strong indicator of the strong and unequivocal U.S. commitment to supporting the 
efforts to achieve a peaceful settlement to the Nagorno-Karabakh conflict by the parties. 
 
I hope that the rich diplomatic experience of Ambassador Warlick and your government's desire to achieve progress 
will give a new impetus to the work of the co-chairs and peace process. I support your use of opportunity of direct 
dialogue with Armenia in the coming months, time and skills of the co-chairs for the search for ways out of the 
current stalemate in the negotiations. 
 
The time has come to make new efforts to establish peace in the region as part of a compromise reached in the 
negotiations. " 
 
The US co-chair will also visit Armenia as well as Nagorno-Karabakh. 
 
Warlick was appointed as the OSCE Minsk Group co-chair in August. 
 

### 
Contact: 
Algirde Pipikaite 
Info@azerbaijanamericaalliance.com 
+1 (202) 756-4546 

 


